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16th September 2016 

 

 

Emma Critchley 

DAC and Pastoral Secretary 

Tel: 01727 818132 

ecritchley@stalbans.anglican.org    

Dear Churchwarden – please forward to others in your parish who are involved in the 

care and use of the church building 

 Items included below, for potential or immediate action, are indicated by side lines  

 To all churchwardens  - please forward this to other people within your parish 
 
1. Metal theft – Vulnerability checklist attached 
 
Unfortunately this continues to be a problem. Advice from colleagues in other parts of the East of England is 
that the most effective step to take is to install an insurer-approved roof alarm. So that we can assess which 
churches are most at risk and work with those churches to encourage them to get roof alarms, please can 
you complete and return the attached questionnaire by Friday 7 October. (Most churches in Buntingford 
deanery have already done this, so there is no need to do so again). The questionnaire is also available on 
the diocesan website at: http://www.stalbans.anglican.org/wp-content/uploads/Metaltheft-risk-survey.docx 

http://www.stalbans.anglican.org/wp-content/uploads/Note-on-using-Google.docx 

 

 
STOP PRESS: The Trustees of the Beds and Herts Historic Churches Trust have agreed to extend the 
scope of grants to include the capital cost of installing an insurer-approved roof alarm (but not on-going 
maintenance/monitoring). There is no fixed percentage grant and each case will be assessed individually. 
Please apply in the usual way. See: http://www.bedshertshct.org.uk/. 

 
2. Church Watch and similar schemes 
 
All of us can help to keep an eye out for anything suspicious at our churches. Hertfordshire Constabulary 
work with various Neighbourhood Watch groups, including Church Watch, via the OWL website, and would 
encourage churchwardens to sign up by e-mailing Philip Waine, the Church Watch co-ordinator: 
WLO@Herts.pnn.police.uk. Please include your name, the name and address of the church (including 

postcode), together with your e-mail and phone number. Using the Church Watch contacts, the police can 
communicate with churches quickly and directly when the need arises and provide information that they 
think churchwardens will find beneficial. This may include relevant crime prevention messages about new 
and emerging crimes being committed against places of worship or other timely advice to help you, and 
others that use the church, stay safe. There is also a Heritage Watch scheme for Hertfordshire via the OWL 
website at: https://www.owl.co.uk.  

In Bedfordshire, Bedfordshire Police operates a similar Community Messaging Service, BedsAlert, and 
people signing up can choose the Faith Watch category to receive relevant alert messages: 
https://www.bedsalert.co.uk/. 

 
3. Training course for clergy, churchwardens and others – Managing Historic Places of 
Worship 
 
This is a free course offered by Historic England (East of England Team) on Thursday 20 October 2016, 
9.30am-4.30pm at The Athenaeum, Bury St Edmunds. The day is designed especially for church officers 
and volunteers responsible for the fabric of a listed building. Some of the East’s key advisers will be on hand 
to help you think through your plans for developing and adapting your building – finding solutions which help 
you sustain and enhance it.  To book, please contact Sophie Norton, Training Delivery Officer, Research 
Group. Direct dial: 0161 242 1404 Mobile: 07342 064752 or go to:https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/managing-
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4. More than Bricks and Stones: Unlocking the potential of heritage 
 
The National Churches Trust is hosting a workshop with St Clement’s Church, Notting Dale, on 24 
November. This is their second pilot event of this kind and they hope to run a full programme of similar 
support events next year. The details are as follows: More than Bricks and Stones: Unlocking the potential 
of heritage. Thursday 24 November, 10.30am - 4.15pm, St Clement’s Church, Notting Dale, London, W11 
4BP. The Trust is pleased to offer free tickets for people who book during September. However, if you feel 
able to make a donation this would be gratefully appreciated. All donations will go to the ClementJames 
Centre, St Clement's award-winning sister charity which offers support to the community through an 
ambitious range of educational, literacy and work programmes. Any people booking after 30 September will 
be asked to donate £10. To book your place, please visit the Trust’s Eventbrite page. The event is supported 

by the Heritage Lottery Fund, the parish of St Clement and St James and the National Churches Trust. 
 
As always, many thanks for your continuing care of church buildings. 
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